

MEMORANDUM

Engineering

Memorandum No. 21-04

DATE: December 17, 2020

TO: Jill Press, Purchasing Supervisor

FROM: Tammy Good, PMP, CIP Manager

SUBJECT: P-41-20 Gateway Stormwater Improvements –

Bid Award Recommendation

On November 30, 2020 bids were opened for the above referenced project. The lowest bidder was DBF Construction, LLC. in the amount of \$2,285,937.50

It is my recommendation to award this contract, which consists of installing a new complete stormwater collection system, reconstruction of the project roadways, swales, new landscape planting material, signage and thermoplastic pavement markings located between the Cypress Creek Canal (North Boundary), McNab Road (South Boundary), South Pompano Parkway (East Boundary) and SW 32nd Avenue (West Boundary). This work is required to improve surface water runoff and collection by the City's Utility Stormwater Management Department as well as provide safe passage of pedestrian and vehicular throughout the area during rain events.

DBF Construction, LLC has recently performed previous projects for the City of Pompano with exceptional results, thus no further reference checks were performed.

The signed Bid Award Recommendation form is attached. Please prepare an agenda package for inclusion to be presented to City Commission for approval at the January 26, 2021 meeting.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at extension 5512.